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Local authority threatens to shut agent for not locking doors
While the property market and industry have been given the green light to continue operating and assisting people move during lockdown, agents who are working from their offices are reminded to keep their doors locked to the public or run the risk of being shut or receiving a fine from their local authority. This is according to Compliance Officer at The Guild of Property Professionals, Paul Offley, who says that he was recently contacted by a Member agent who was told by the local authority that they would be forced to close their office or face a financial penalty if they did not operate under a locked door and appointment only basis.

“The agent was contacted by the local authority and told that they were not allowed to be operating and if they continued to conduct business they would be prosecuted,” says Offley. “At this point, The Guild contacted the local authority, as well as the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government to confirm that the agent was in fact allowed to continue to assist people to move home. After much deliberation, it was determined that the issue was that while the agent was following the Covid-secure guidelines, they had not had their office door locked. This situation serves as a warning that local authorities are being proactive and taking action where they believe an agent is not operating under a locked door and only seeing clients who have made an appointment. While agents are allowed to continue to facilitate home moves during the lockdown, it is vital that it is done so in accordance with the health guidelines that the Government has set out or they run the risk of being either financially penalised or closed by their local authority,” he advises.

Offley continues that ideally agents should be working from home and using virtual tools as the first form of interaction with buyers, sellers, landlord and tenants. However, if working from home is not feasible and agents are working from an office, the only people they should be allowing in are those who have made an appointment and have undertaken a health check before the appointment confirming that they do not have any Covid symptoms. “Following these guidelines will mitigate the spread of Covid-19, while ensuring that the agent is not punished by the local authority. As a sector that deals with the public and in people’s homes, it is important that every caution is taken to ensure that all parties involved are kept safe,” he concludes.

Download the Home Moving Guide here.
ENDS- 
Editors’ Notes 
The Guild of Property Professionals (The Guild) 
The Guild is a network of 800 of the best independent estate agents from across the UK. The Guild is a sign of professional excellence that agents can use to differentiate themselves from their competitors and assure clients that they will act with knowledge and integrity to achieve results, the three core values of The Guild. To allow agents to perform a superior service, The Guild offers marketing, business and technology services to its members.
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